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in refuges in China and North America. And the later changes of 
sea-level and coa'St-line that followed the disappearance of the fce 
only allowed a very limited number of trees to enter post-glacial 
Ireland. Successful plantations of many! foreign trees have shown 
that it was limited conditions of po'St-glacial entry rather than factors 
of soil or climate that restricted the variety of native Irish tree'S. 

Mr. H. M. Fitzpatrick proposed the vote of thanks and was 
seconded by Mr. A. C. Forbes. Captain Hamilton, Mr. McEvoy and 
Mr. Clear also spoke. 

'. 
SOCIETY OF AMERICAN FORESTERS 

Dr. M. L. Anderson, 

Mills Building, 
• Washington, D.C 

January 24, 

16 St. Stephen''S Green, ;Dublin, Ireland. 

Dear Mr. Anderson, 

1944. 

I have just read with the greatest interest Volume "l, Number 1, 
of the official publication of the Society of Irish Fore'Sters. 

May I take this opportunity to extend to the Society of Irish 
Foresters the best wishes of the Society of American Foresters and 
to express the hope that the re,ationship between our two organiza-
tion'S may always be pleasant and mutually beneficial? \ 

Please convey to your membership our congratulations on your 
mo'St successful first annual meeting. 

Cordially yours, 
HENRY SCHMITZ, President. 

Henry Schmitz/o. 

SOCIETY OF IRISH FORESTERS 
(Cumann Foraoise6iri na hEireann) 

Dear Dr. Schmitz, 

16 St. Stephen's Green, 
Dublin. 

8th June, 1944. 

Your lettel' of the 24th January last, conveying a message of con­
gratulations, together with the best wishes of the American Society 
of Foresters and the hope of pleasant and beneficial relationship 
between our two organisations, has given the greatest pleasure to 
our members and I am asked to convey to you our thanks for your 
kindly interest and wishes. for the future. 

May I add that we are always interested in the Journal of your 
Society which keeps us well informed of Forestry matters in America 
and that, so far a'S our resources will allow, it is our hope to be able 
to make some similar contribution, however small, towards the 
advancement of our profes'Sion . 

. Yours sincerely, 
MARK L. ANDERSON, President. 

Dr. Henry . Schmitz, President, 
Society of AJDerican Foresters, 
Mills Building, Washington, D.C. 




